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James Weir Memorial Agricultural/Career Technical Education Building  
 

I would like to give an update on the 
progress of the Comprehensive K-12 
facility project. Last week, the roof 
structure on the James Weir Memorial 
Agricultural/ Career Technical Education 
Building was completed and roofing is 
slated to start late next week. This 
week, framing commenced on the 
inside and we expect framing to be 
complete by mid-next week. Trade 
workers will then start with rough-in for 
electrical and plumbing. Once complete, 
the building will be insulated and they 
will begin covering the walls. Overall, 
Phase 1 is moving along ahead of 
schedule.  

As for the Kitchen, the slab was poured 
on October 13th and we anticipate 
framing will start next week. The 
modular has been completely removed 
and trucks are currently hauling in fill 
material to build up the subgrade so 
that it will be close to final grade as 
possible while the existing Ag Shop is 
still intact.  

In addition, as the building project 
progresses, we have conducted multiple 
facility tours for a variety of community 
and student groups. If you have any 
questions or are interested in a tour, 
please don’t hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 
 

Wes Owens  
Superintendent 

Sherman County School District  |  65912 High School Loop Moro, OR 97039  |  541-565-3500 
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